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March 25, 2012     
 
Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20552 
 
Re:(RIN) 2590–AA53  
 
Dear Mr. Pollard, 
 
I am writing to respectfully disagree with the FHFA’s position on PACE 
programs.  
I am a General Contractor, who’s been in business in Santa Rosa, California 
since 1979. For the past 3 years the majority of my work has been in the 
Energy Retrofit field.   
I received my training and certification as a Certified Building Analyst, thru 
the Building Performance Institute (BPI) in Malta, N.Y.  BPI is the nation's 
premier standards development and credentialing organization for 
residential energy efficiency retrofit work. They have helped build an 
industry, create a workforce, and support programs through professional 
certification, contractor accreditation, and quality assurance services. 
Since achieving my certification, I’ve completed over 40 Energy Retrofits 
totaling in excess of $1,000,000.00.  My company utilizes the PACE funding 
source within our jurisdiction known as SCEIP (Sonoma County Energy 
Independence Program).  We are, as I understand it, the largest PACE 
program in the United States.    
Of the 40 Energy Upgrades I’ve completed, over 90% of them utilized this 
funding source. Our average Energy Retrofit has resulted in a decreased 
gas consumption of almost 50%!  I would say that’s a meaningful reduction 
in energy consumption.  Also, not a single one of our clients have posed a 
risk to their lenders by defaulting.  To the contrary, they are improving their 
residences with features such as high efficiency furnaces, ducting, water 
heaters, windows, insulation, and solar systems.  Our customers benefit by 
improved Comfort, Health, Safety and Energy Efficiency while increasing the 
value of their homes. Many of our clients, after completing an Energy 
Retrofit, have engaged our services for kitchen and bathroom remodels 
afterwards. They wish to improve on their homes because they are in it for 
the long haul and want to stay.   
The community benefits by not having to fund infrastructure upgrades to 
power generation and transmission facilities.  We also benefit by reducing the 
number of Green House Gases generated whenever we complete an Energy 
Retrofit.  
I ask that you please reconsider FHFA’s position on PACE, so programs like 
SCEIP can continue in existence, and homeowners can continue to utilize this 
funding source to improve their homes Comfort, Health, Safety, Energy 
Efficiency and Value. 
  
Very truly yours, 

 
Craig A. Lawson       
President/CEO        


